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We should be the best we can be for we are all God’s Masterpiece  
Tel: 01604 883900    

Email - Office50@brixworth.northants.sch.uk 
Head Teacher - Neil Tyler  

Day Time  Event Venue  Taken By  

Monday 
11th 

15.15-16.00 
15.30-16.30 
19.00-21.00 

YR5&6 Book Fair 
YR1-4 Freestyle Soccer 
Governor Board Meeting 

Main Hall  
School Field 
Meeting Room  

Scholastic Book Fair 
Freestyle 
Governors  

Tuesday 
12th 

09.20-15.10 
09.30-15.00 
12.15-13.00 
15.15-16.00 
15.30-16.15 
18.15-20.00 

YR1 Trip to Rockingham Castle  
FS Trip to Westlodge Rural Centre 
YR4/5 Home Learning Club   
Book Fair - Open To All  
YR3&4 Athletics Club - Group 1 
Taekwon-do 

Rockingham Castle 
Westlodge Rural Centre 
Miss de Rossi’s Room 
Main Hall  
School Field  
Main Hall  

YR1 Teachers 
FS Teachers  
Miss de Rossi  
Scholastic Book Fair 
Mrs Devereux 
Mr Bonfield 

Wednesday 
13th 

09.00-11.00 
 

YR3, 5/6 Guitar 
 

Library  
 

Mr Smith 
 

 
Thursday 

14th  

09.00-11.00 
09.00-11.30 
09.30-14.45 
09.20-15.10 
13.10-14.10 
15.30-16.15 
15.30-16.15 
15.30-16.30 
17.30-19.45 

YR3/4 Guitar  
YR4 Samba Drumming  
Hazel Class Gymnastic Day 
YR2 Trip to Rockingham Castle 
Woodwind 
KS2 Choir  
YR5/6 Football Club 
YR1-4 Freestyle Dodgeball  
Taekwon-do 

Library  
Small Hall  
Benham Sports Centre  
Rockingham Castle 
Library  
Main Hall 
School Field  
School Playground 
Main Hall 

Mr Smith 
YR4 Teachers 
Mrs Devereux  
YR2 Teachers 
Miss Retford 
Mrs Marsh/Varrier/Deveurex 
Mrs Reynolds  
Freestyle 
Mr Bonfield 

Friday 
15th 

 
 
09.00-10.20 
12.15-12.45 
12.30-15.00 
15.30-16.30 

 
 
Violin 
Beginners Recorder Club 
Selected YR5 Swimming  
YR3-6 Freestyle Dodgeball 

 
 
Library 
Miss Duckworth’s Room 
The Mounts 
School Playground 

 
 
Mr Ebrahim 
Miss Duckworth 
Mrs Reynolds 
Freestyle 

Sunday 
17th 

10.30-11.30  Brixworth Community  
Church - Informal Service 

Main Hall Rev Andy Lloyd-Williams 

Mufti Day - Friday 15th March  

We are inviting all children to attend school on Friday 15th March in non-school uniform in  
exchange for a small donation of £1. All money raised will go towards the ‘Mile A Day’ 

track. 

PTA Mufti Day  

 

 
 
You can now book your appointment for 

our Spring term parents evenings via  
ParentMail. 

 

During Monday’s Parents Evening 
 (18th March), Mrs Marsh, Mrs Norton and 
Katie Frost (Mental Health Support Team) 
will be in the main hall, should you wish to 

ask any questions or discuss any  
concerns you have about your child.  

Year 3 Easter Service  
 

Year 3 children will be going to  
All Saints Church in Brixworth on the 

morning of Thursday 28th March. 
 

Parents and members of the wider  
Community are welcome to attend the 
service which will begin at 10.30am.  
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Assembly Theme Week Commencing 11th March 2024 is 
Being a Peacemaker  

(Peace with Others)  

Congratulations to the following children who have won awards for  
consistently upholding one or more of the school values.   

Physically 
 

Tom D 

Academically  
 

Charlie L 
Callum E 
Milani B 

Socially  
 

Chris H 
Paige W 
Mia S  

 

Emotionally 
 

Robin D 

World Book Day Newsletter  
 

Please keep an eye out for our World Book Day  
Newsletter coming next week. We tried to include it in 

this week’s Primary Word but it just kept getting  
bigger and bigger!  
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Year 4 Samba Drumming Performance 
 

Year 4 children have been taking part in NMPAT samba drumming lessons over the last 8 
weeks and would like to invite parents to watch what they have learnt.  
They will be performing in the main hall on the following date/times:  
 
 

Thursday 21st March at 10.00 –10.20am - Mrs Varrier’s Year 4s  
            10.30 - 10.50am - Miss Duckworth’s Class 
     11.00 - 11.20am - Miss Worster’s Class   
 

Please enter the school through the main office. 

On Monday afternoon, Eco Councillors from across the school joined with the Brixworth 
Wombles to ‘womble free’ around the streets of Brixworth.  

A good time was had by all and a surprising amount of litter was collected. The  
children showed their social bee value of helping and supporting each other. Some 
with little legs also showed their physical bee values! Many thanks to the Brixworth 

Wombles and to all of those who took part. 

Last Friday I was chosen to be a judge for an anti-bullying song writing competition. At 
the competition there was a band and children singing. I got to ask questions about the 
song and announce the winner. I was the only child judge, it was an amazing experience. 
- Opa, Year 6  
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Teacher Job Vacancy 
 

 

We are looking to appoint an enthusiastic, highly motivated and passionate teacher 
to join our team from 1st September 2024. The school has a vision linked to our 
Christian ethos:  

Be the Best You Can Be – Academically, Socially, Emotionally, Physically 
and Spiritually within a safe, healthy, inspirational and enjoyable             
environment. 

The position available is a full-time Teacher contract from 1st September 2024.  
ECT teachers may apply.  
 
We are looking for someone who: 
 
• Has a passion for learning and teaching which engages and motivates all  

children to learn. 
• Is an outstanding and creative teacher who will motivate and inspire colleagues 

in all aspects of teaching and learning. 
• Has proven high expectations of children’s attainment and progress. 

• Is able to work effectively as a member of the team, has excellent interpersonal 
skills and consistently support the school values and approaches to a high 
standard. 

• Will be a driving force in creating an ethos of high expectations and  
achievement for all. 

• Will support and uphold the Christian ethos of our school. 
 
In return, we can offer you a great team of professionals, children with outstanding 
behaviour and a supportive school community. We will provide you with an  
excellent opportunity to develop professionally. 
 
We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of our children and  
expect all members of staff to share this commitment. 
 
Visits to the school are welcome and encouraged. We recommend candidates 
phone the school and arrange for an informal visit with the Headteacher.  
 
Application packs can also be downloaded on the school website.  
 
Applications should be emailed to the school office:  
office50@brixworth.northants.sch.uk by Friday 22nd March .  
 
Interviews will take place week commencing 15th April.  
 
 

mailto:office50@brixworth.northants.sch.uk
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Brixworth Community Church (and friends from the USA) are running a FREE 3 day holiday 
club full of action packed fun. Children from years 1 through to 6 are invited to come along and 
join in with fun games, arts and crafts, dancing and Bible Adventures. Drinks and biscuits will be 
provided! Due to this club being over-subscribed in the past, and some children not turning up 
having booked, we are asking for a £10 deposit (per child), which can be returned after your 
child has completed all 3 days.  
 

If you would like a place booked for your child/children please complete the attached health 
form (on the following page) along with the slip below, and put this with a cheque/money in an 
envelope and return to the school office or the Olive Branch Coffee Shop in the Community 
Centre on Spratton Road.  
 

Please make Cheques payable to Brixworth Community Church. Please note if your child fails 
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PTA Easter Bingo 

 

Friday 22nd March at 6pm  
 

Tickets are now available to purchase via the  
following link: 

Brixworth CEVC Primary School PTA (pta-events.co.uk)  
 

Tickets are £3.50 each, this includes a book of 6 games.  
Additional books will be available to purchase on the 

night. 
 

All adults and children, except for children of  
pre-school age, will require a ticket. 

 
Prizes will be a selection of chocolate Easter Eggs 

(unfortunately dietary requirements  
cannot be catered for). 

    
Hope to see you there - eyes down! 

 

Can’t Stop This 
Feeling  

by 
Justin Timberlake 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/brixworthcevcprimaryschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=77501
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